
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 

Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 

601 E. 12th St., Room 355 

Kansas City, Missouri 64106 

Medicaid and CHIP Operations Group 

August 5, 2025 

Cynthia Beane, MSW, LCSW Commissioner 

Bureau for Medical Services 

350 Capitol Street, Room 251 

Charleston, West Virginia 25301-3706 

RE: Corrective Action Plan Completion for Aged and Disabled Waiver, WV.0134; 

Intellectual/Developmental Disabilities Waiver, WV.0133; and Traumatic Brain Injury Waiver, 

WV.0876. 

Dear Commissioner Beane: 

This letter is regarding West Virginia’s corrective action plan (CAP) to address compliance with 

the home and community-based services (HCBS) regulations found at 42 CFR §441.301(c)(4)-

(5). These issues affected the following Home and Community Based Services (HCBS) 

waiver/programs: Aged and Disabled Waiver, WV.0134; Intellectual/Developmental Disabilities 

Waiver, WV.0133; and Traumatic Brain Injury Waiver, WV.0876. 

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) has determined that West Virginia meets all 

requirements related to the development and implementation of the CAP.  CMS will continue to 

provide technical assistance as needed to your state regarding the required federal waiver 

assurances. 

Thank you for your cooperation during the review process. If you have any questions concerning this 

information, please contact me at (410) 786-7561. You may also contact Chuck Steinmetz at 

charles.steinmetz@cms.hhs.gov or (215) 861-4169. 

Sincerely, 

George P. Failla, Jr., Director 

Division of HCBS Operations and Oversight 

cc: Sarah Young, WV BMS 

Cynthia Parsons, WV BMS 

Amanda Hill, CMS 

Michele Machenzie, CMS 

Shante Shaw, CMS 
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